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SCHEDULE OF MASSES PARISH STAFF
May through October Pastor: Fr. Christopher Senk (on paid leave)
. Parochial Vicar: Fr. Joseph Gates
.Sat. 5 PM & Sun. 9:30 AM Business Mgr./Bookkeeper: Khristy Scheer
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Adoration and Rosary: W, Th, F — After Mass Religious Ed: Dr. Sue Ellen Nolan
Parish Cantors: Debi Almeida and Maria Zoltek Music Director: Ray Myslakowski

Finance Council Chairperson: John Temporiti



September 8, 2019

Wednesday September 11

8:30 AM Parishioners and Visitors
Thursday September 12
8:30 AM tRobert Flood

Dan and Sue Kuefler
Friday September 13

8:30 AM Parishioners and Visitors
Saturday  September 14
5:30 PM tDanny Poshek
By His Family
Sunday September 15
9:30 AM tJose Vidal

By Mike & Carmen Detommaso

Sacraments
Baptism: For registered and active parishioners: must be
arranged with the pastor at least 6 months before the date
desired.
Reconciliation (Confessions): Saturdays 4:00 - 4:30 PM
Communal Anointing of the Sick: First Friday of every month at
8:30 AM Mass. By appointment when facing serious illness or
surgery.
Weddings: For registered and active parishioners: must be
arranged with the pastor at least 12 months before the date
desired.
Parish Membership: Through baptism we become God’s sons and
daughters, and brothers and sisters to each other in Christ. Every
family in the parish is encouraged to properly register and receive
numbered offertory envelopes. Registration forms for
permanent members can be obtained by visiting the Parish
Office during office hours.

PARISH SECURITY

BEGINNING LABOR DAY
C WEEKEND - THE CHURCH
u,.c SIDE DOORS WILL BE LOCKED
A FROM THE OUTSIDE ONCE
N MASS BEGINS. PLEASE USE
THE MAIN ENTRANCE INTO

THE NARTHEX) .

Making our Church

Safe for All IF YOU ARRIVE AFTER MASS
BEGINS OR HAVE TO STEP
OUTSIDE DURING MASS. PLEASE DO NOT KNOCK ON THE
DOORS AND DISRUPT MASsS. (NOTE THAT THE SIDE
DOORS CAN BE PUSHED OPEN FROM THE INSIDE THE
CHURCH WHEN EXITING THE BUILDING.) THIS CHANGE IS
BEING IMPLEMENTED IN COMPLIANCE WITH POLICIES
ESTABLISHED BY THE DIOCESE OF VENICE TO ENSURE THE
SAFETY AND SECURITY OF PARISHIONERS AND VISITORS

ATTENDING MASS.

TODAY’S SCRIPTURE READINGS
First Reading: Wisdom 9:13-18b
Second Reading: Philemon 9-10, 12-17
Gospel Reading: Luke 14:25-33

The prayer list is updated weekly. If you would like to
add a name, please call the parish office. Please get the
person’s permission before requesting that a name be
put on the Prayer List. Names will remain on the list for
the calendar month and may be removed sooner by
request. At the beginning of each new month, you will
need to call the parish office to continue to keep a name
on the list. This helps the prayers of our parishioners to
keep the list up to date and be more specific with prayer
requests. Thank you for your cooperation and
assistance in this important ministry.

GOD IN HEAVEN, GRANT COMFORT TO OUR SICK:
Sandy Andrews, Tom Brown,
Anne Curtin, Theresa & Chris
Dalton, Charlotte Davenport,
John Eberhard, Brenda Feeley,
Jim Gryzmala, John Harding,
Stephen Heidorn, Frank Klepacki, Keith Kuzelka, Bettina
Larson, Louise Mangieri, Ray Myslakowski, Joanne
O’Neill, Charleen Ostrowski, Larry Ostrowski, Annie
Schreck, Peter Thornley, Joseph Tymkow 1V, Janet
Wozniak, Jeff Warren, & Hannah Wright.

Pray for our military: LCDR. Justin Halligan, Lt. Cmd.
Gregory Sickels, Lt. Brandon S. Davis, Mark Gray, Lance
Corpral Greg Thomas, Lance Corpral John Helms, Lt.
Matthew Palmer Warnecke, Lt. Benjamin Bellet, Jim
Lipford, 2" Lt. Chris DiBiase, Cadet Matthew DiBiase,
LTJG Jack Taiclet, Lt. Col. Jeffrey Greenwald, Capt. Daniel
Falvey, LTJ. Erin Hanratty, Capt. Kyle Hanratty, Petty
Officer (Navy) Eric Derhammer & Cadet William Schreck.

Need a hospital visit?
Gulf Coast visited by St. John XXIIl Parish 561-2245 Lee
Memorial visited by St. Francis Xavier Parish 334-2161
Health Park & Hospice at Health Park visited by St.
Columbkille Parish 489-3973. A priest is on call 7 days a
week, 24 hours a day for the above hospitals at the phone
numbers listed.

Homebound and would like Communion? Please call
the Parish office (239) 472-2763. We can arrange for
you to receive Eucharist from one of our Ministers to
the Homebound.
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ParishlLife

The Soaety of Bread & Roses

The Society of Bread and
Roses is looking forward
to the start of our first full
season. Our mission is
based on the motto,
Friendship, Faith and
Charity. Membership is

= - open to all women of the
parish who wish to support our mission and come
together for spiritual renewal, friendship and
support of one another, and love of our parish.
Meetings are held on the first Thursday of the
month in the parish hall at 9:30 AM, immediately
following Mass and Adoration and the Rosary.
Dues will be $20.

Our first meeting of the 2019-2020 season will be
on October 3, 2019. Fr. Joseph Gates, and the
Parishioners who accompanied him on the
pilgrimage to the Holy Land, will share their
experiences and photos with us.

We promise an exciting, Catholic faith based
agenda for our monthly meetings, including a trip
to Ave Maria in January and another day long
retreat in April, led by Dr. Carol Razza,
internationally known speaker and formation
director and professor at St. Vincent de Paul
Regional Seminary in Boynton Beach, Florida.

For further information, please contact Arline
Ford (aford14@comcast.net) or Mary
Aufderheide (mauf860@gmail.com).

Altar Flowers

Altar flowers can be offered by
anyone and provide a meaningful
way to remember loved ones both
living and deceased. Please call the
parish office with the name of the
person(s) making the offering, the
name of the person for whom the
offering is being made, and the associated event or
anniversary. The fee is $100. All flower offerings
are recognized each Sunday in the bulletins.

HELP WANTED! Our Children’s Christian
Formation (CCF) Program needs teachers for the
2019-2020 academic year. Please consider
volunteering for this exceptional ministry. Some
theology training provided, but just bring a willing,
loving heart! Our formation group is small, but the
need is great, and the little souls are beautiful! For
more information please contact the parish office
472-2763 or sueellen.nolan@saintisabel.org.

It’s time to register! CCF Classes will begin
Wednesday, November 6, 2019. Kindergarten
through 8th grade will meet in the Parish Hall on
Wednesday afternoons from 4:30 to 6 PM. All new
and returning students must register. Registration
forms are available in the Parish Office during
regular working hours. A baptismal certificate is
required for all new students. Please call Dr. Sue
Ellen Nolan at 472-2763 for more information.
Tuition 2019-2020

One Child $65.00
Two Children $90.00

Three Children $115.00
Four Children $140.00

Please apply a late registration fee after October
27, 2019 additional $10.00 per child

Update Parishioner Information
To our registered parishioners:
e Did you move or has your address
changed?
e Does your family have a new email
address?
Has your phone number changed?
Do you have a phone number on file that
we need to delete?
e Changes in your household — Births,
Deaths, Marriage?
We appreciate you taking the time to update your
parishioner information, just click on
parishoffice@saintisabel.org and send us an email
or contact the office at 239-472-2763 with any
updates that need to be applied.




Learning and Understanding Our Faith

9/11: A Firefighter’s Reflection — Stephen J. Ruda

(Captain Stephen J. Ruda of the Los Angeles City Fire Department, one of the firefighters from the West
Coast who traveled to Ground Zero in New York City shortly after the collapse of the World Trade Center,
reflects on his experiences, both as a firefighter and as a Catholic man.)

For twenty-four years, | had served the citizens of Los Angeles as a member of the Los Angeles City Fire
Department. As a fire captain, | had seen my share of death and destruction, but nothing prepared me or
any of my brothers and sisters for what happened on September 11, 2001.

As firefighters, we know that we have dedicated ourselves to the service of others. We have quietly
accepted the possibility that every alarm that sounds in our fire station could very well be our last.

The Desire to Respond - When the call came on September 11, many New York firefighters had just finished
their shifts. They had wives and children or girlfriends waiting for them to return. Did they all have to
respond? No! But respond they did, because that’s what we do in our profession. When a call comes in, everyone wants to go.

When we heard that jets had plowed into the World Trade Center and the Pentagon, we waited in dread of the evil that we believed might soon strike
Los Angeles. Yet, as firefighters, many of us wanted to be in New York and Washington. We felt that we were needed there, and that by not going, we
were letting down those who needed us.

Fortunately, some Los Angeles firefighters did have the opportunity to respond to the crisis. By late in the afternoon on September 11, sixty-eight
members of our department’s Urban Search and Rescue (USAR) team were ready to fly to New York to help with rescue efforts.

One Overpowering Goal - When the alarms sounded in New York City that fateful morning, I’'m sure that in the mind of every New York firefighter was
the thought, “Could this be the ‘Big One’? Could this be my last alarm?” Yet, they put those thoughts behind them as they donned breathing tanks,
shouldered hose packs, and headed for the ascent up the 110-story twin towers of the World Trade Center. Their goal was to save lives. They knew
that extinguishing a blaze in the upper stories of a major high-rise building filled with jet fuel would be nearly impossible. But firefighter after firefighter
mounted the stairwell in their assault upon an enemy that would soon take their lives. The images that followed will remain in the minds and hearts of
Americans forever.

The firefighters’ chaplain, Fr. Mychal Judge, quickly arrived on the scene. Many firefighters passed him as they entered the building. They saw him
kneeling in prayer as he anointed the dying. Quietly, firefighters uttered a prayer for themselves and for “Fr. Mike” &#0151 without knowing that falling
debris would soon take the life of this great priest. It was said that Fr. Mike was the first fatality of the rescuers. God needed him to be in heaven first
and foremost to welcome all the brothers who were being called home that day. He was at heaven’s gate, showing them the way.

Laboring in the Rubble - Within twenty-four hours of the attack, our USAR team was at Ground Zero, deployed to assist in the recovery of what they
believed would be thousands of survivors. For ten days they toiled and labored in a seven-story pile of rubble that formerly housed the financial
backbone of the United States. There is nothing more frustrating for a firefighter than to be unable to accomplish the overriding reason for his existence
— to save lives. Firefighters across the nation initiated fund-raising drives to benefit the families of our brothers who had lost their lives. In late
September, | was part of a team that traveled to New York and delivered 2.2 million dollars to the widows and orphans of these firefighters. This money
came from the hearts and souls of Los Angeles residents, who had stopped us in the streets to place dollar bills in our outstretched boots. We
represented the little girl who had knocked on the door of our fire station. With her piggy bank in hand, she asked us if we could take her pennies to
the children who had lost their fathers. It moved us all to tears.

Honoring the Heroes - | will never forget the experience of being at Ground Zero. Amazingly, a sense of peace and serenity pervaded the New York fire
station that was just feet away from the collapsed World Trade Center. From the roof of the three-story station, a panoramic site unfolded before us
as rescuers continued to search for their comrades. As we watched, a call came that a brother’s body had been discovered. We quickly formed an
honor guard as the body was carried from the pile of rubble. | stood shoulder to shoulder with firefighters from around the country and from around
the world who had come to be in this holy place to honor the heroes. We all stood at attention as the stretcher, which was draped with an American
flag, passed by us.

And | thought about this hero and his last moments. | wondered about his relationship with his Creator and his Lord. Had he experienced a relationship
with Christ, and did he live it in his daily life? In his death, he had lived it by being obedient to Christ’'s command: “No one has greater love than this, to
lay down one’s life for one’s friends” (Jn 15:13).

We Are All Dust - As | stood amidst the rubble, | could feel the dust on my face and realized that around me were the souls of thousands. In my face
and my nostrils, | inhaled the lives that had been lost. In a building that had been filled with computers, desks, and files, | saw nothing recognizable. All
was twisted steel and chunks of concrete and dust. The thought of the Lenten message we hear year after year came to me: “We are to remember
that we are dust, and unto dust we shall return.”

On that day in lower Manhattan, | absorbed the dust of mankind into my skin, my heart and my soul. | felt convicted of all that Jesus teaches us in the
Gospels. We must live the Word of God, and by doing so, reveal Him to others. We must not be ashamed to acknowledge Christ before men. Whether
or not we are firefighters, it is clear to me that we know neither the day nor the hour in which our judgment will come. We must be ready ourselves,
and we must assist others in finding the peace that comes with the knowledge that we are saved by the blood of the Lamb.

As men, we must acknowledge our love for our heavenly Father. We must be mentors and friends to other men. We must be men of sexual integrity.
We must love our wives and families. We must support our churches and pray for our clergy. We must eliminate racial and denominational barriers
from our lives. Finally, we must be obedient to the Great Commission to spread the gospel (Mt 28:20) and the Great Commandment to love God and
others (Mk 12:30-31). If we can be faithful, the kingdom of God will be ours. And if we are called to respond to the challenges of this life and our lives
are taken in the process, then we will be saved. (Catholicexchange.com)
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HELP US HELP YOU! HAVING ACCURATE CONTACT INFORMATION
IS A NECESSITY IN ORDER TO COMMUNICATE WITH MEMBERS OF ST.
ISABEL PARISH WHEN THE NEED ARISES. SOMETIMES MAILING
ADDRESSES CHANGE... MOST PEOPLE HAVE CELL PHONE NUMBERS
AND EMAIL ADDRESSES — PARISH RECORDS CONTAIN NONE OF THIS
INFORMATION UNLESS YOU PROVIDE IT! PLEASE NOTIFY THE PARISH
OFFICE IF YOU HAVE AN ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER CHANGE (LAND
LINE OR CELL) OF IF YOU ARE MOVING OUT OF THE ST. ISABEL PARISH
AREA. THANK YOU!

What do we do with your financial support? Like in your home,
we pay our bills. Which means we pay utilities, pay to upkeep
the grounds and remove hurricane debris, pay salaries and
benefits, purchase supplies, fund all our ministries and faith
formation programs, pay our Parish CFA assessment, and make
repairs and improvements. We are very good stewards of what
you give us.

It is important you have a plan for giving. Having a plan means
you make giving a priority and not what is left-over. Please pray
and discuss as a family how you will financially support our
parish. A great place to start is with a commitment to
percentage giving as part of your monthly budget.

MAKING A STOCK TRANSFER When making a stock transfer to
the Diocese of Venice on behalf of St. Isabel Parish, please email
khristy.scheer@saintisabel.org to let us know you made the
request. Sometimes a transfer comes to the Diocese with no
name or no parish name. This will help us track the transaction.
Thank you.

Online Giving Through WeShare you can make your
Offertory contributions to Saint Isabel

Parish via recurring automatic "ff) \
contributions or a one-time contribution 'D‘""w
from your checking account or on your

-

credit card —just as you may do now with your
mortgage, household bills, and other monthly payments. To
get started, visit our website at www.saintisabel.org

Bank Electronic Giving To set up Saint Isabel Catholic
Church as a recurring donation through online

~ banking:

GIVE+ 1. At your bank or bank website, set up Saint Isabel
Catholic Church under “add a bill/payee”. You will be
asked to include the following: a. CHURCH NAME

AND ADDRESS: St. Isabel Church, 3559 Sanibel Captiva Road,

Sanibel, FL 33957. b. ACCOUNT NUMBER: Your envelope

number or leave blank.

2. Also include your envelope number and fund type (such as

offertory, Easter, etc.) in the Memo Line.

4. REMEMBER...there are NO FEES involved with your own Bank

online banking.

70 % IRA Charitable Distribution Ways to

Donate

Good news for taxpayers over the age of 70%. Congress has
voted to make permanent the exclusion from income of up to
$100,000 per person, per year, for Individual Retirement
Account (IRA) distributions which are given directly to charities.
This law will end the uncertainty which has existed for the past
several years when taxpayers were trying to decide whether to
direct their IRA distributions to charity. Congress generally did
not get around to extending the expired tax legislation known
as “extenders” until very late in the year. One year the
extenders were not passed until the January of the subsequent
year and were applied retroactively. Now that you are able to
plan for charitable contributions from IRAs, is this something
you should be doing?

Basic Requirements

One of the key benefits of the direct charitable contribution
from your IRA is that the distribution counts towards your
Required Minimum Distribution (RMD). You can contribute
more than your RMD to charity as long as you do not exceed
$100,000 in a calendar year. The gift can satisfy a pledge that
you have made. However, you may not receive anything (other
than an intangible religious benefit) from the charity as a quid
pro quo for your contribution. The charity must provide you an
acknowledgement stating the amount of the charitable
distribution and that no goods, services, or benefits of any kind
were or will be provided to you in consideration for the
distribution from the IRA. Also, the contribution cannot go to a
donor-advised fund, supporting organization or private
foundation. Finally, you cannot make the charitable IRA
distribution from Simplified Employee Plans (SEPs) and Savings
Incentive Match Plans for Employees (SIMPLE plans) if an
employer contribution is made for that year.

Leaving a legacy of Faith

Remember St. Isabel in your Will

A bequest is a wonderful way to express gratitude to God
for a lifetime of blessings! The gift you give establishes a
lasting legacy of love for others by helping the Church to
continue our Catholic heritage through its many
ministries. PLEASE NOTE: Leaving money to the Parish in
your will is not assessed and 100% goes to the parish. The
following is possible wording for including a bequest in
your will: “I bequeath the greaterof S or__ %of
the residue of my estate to Saint Isabel Parish in Sanibel,
Inc., 3559 Sanibel Captiva Rd. Sanibel, FL 33957.” The
actual wording in your will should be determined by you
and your attorney.

"Every Holy Mass, heard with devotion,
produces in our soul’s marvelous effects,

abundant spiritual and material graces."
St. Padre Pio
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PARISH EVENTS COMING!
SAVE THE DATES!

THE PARISH HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE IS
EXCITED FOR THE UPCOMING SEASON!
WE HAVE BEEN PLANNING AND HAVE
SCHEDULED THE FOLLOWING DATES
OPEN TO ALL PARISHIONERS AND
VISITORS.

ALL PARISH POTLUCK DINNERS

OCTOBER 24, 2019 = WELCOME
BACK DINNER

NOVEMBER 14, 2019
DECEMBER 12, 2019
JANUARY 9, 2020
FEBRUARY 14, 2020
MARCH 12, 2020
APRIL 16, 2020

MAY 7, 2020

OTHER PARISH WIDE EVENTS
JANUARY 23, 2020 CASINO NIGHT

JANUARY 30, 2020 VOLUNTEER
APPRECIATION SOIREE

FEBRUARY 20, 2020 ANNUAL CFA
ORCHID BALL

MARCH 19, 2020 MEN'S SOCIETY
BBQ DINNER TO BENEFIT COMMUNITY
PREGNANCY CENTER




